TOWN OF GREENVILLE JULY MEETING

Meeting Date: Tuesday July 10, 2001 Meeting Time: 7:30 p.m.

- I. MINUTES OF JUNE MEETING: Read out loud, Post Minutes and Financial Report on Bulletin Board.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on agenda, contact Town IIall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Council Meeting)
 - A. BID OPENING Old Vincennes Rd. Project -
- IV. OTHER MATTERS

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur) ·
 - 1. Alley closing Ordinance G 2001 T 009 ·
- B. TOWN MARSHAL
- C. PUBLIC RELATIONS ·
- D. FINANCE (Jack Sprigler)
- V. WATER UTILITY (Gary Getrost)
 - A. DALE BAKER CONTRACT
- VI. CLAIMS FOR TOWN/UTILITY
- VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 10, 2001

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Presiding Officer Ted Miller with Council members Hanzel Barclay, David Matthews and Mike Receveur present; Council member Ray Gibson was absent. Also attending was the Clerk of the Council Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler.

Also attending was Jef Fifer (Fifer Law Office), G. Lanz (Jacobi Toomes & Lanz), Galligan (Excel Excavating) and residents R. Fears, J. McKown, Mark Traim, Cathy Trail and Marshal David Moore.

Minutes of the June meeting were approved (4-0) on motion by Mike Receveur.

6. Lanz informed the Council of bids received for the relocation of water lines on the Ewardsville/Galena Road. Council opened the following bids for consideration:

GohmannAsphalt Co. \$31,836 for a 8" line with a deduction of \$2,225 for a 6" line.

Excell Excavating Co. \$44,099.40 for a 8" line with a deduction of \$1,791.06 for a 6" line.

Mr. Lanz stated the low bid was within budget estimate and should be awarded. Mike Receveur motioned the Council accept the lowest bid submitted by Gohmann Asphalt Co. Council voted 4-0 to accept the bid.

Mike Receveur apprised the Council of various street signs that need to be replaced.

Ted Miller, Presiding Officer, introduced Ordinance G2001-T-009 titled "An Ordinance Vacating a Public Alleyway". Mike Recevuer motioned the Ordinance be accepted. Miller then gave final reading to the Ordinance. Mike Receveur then motioned the Council approve Ordinance G2001-T-009. On call of the roll Ordinance G2001-T-009 was duly approved by a vote of 4-0.

David Moore, Marshal, apprised the Council of his activities during the past month.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

بازدا المخار. Presiding Officer

ATTEST:

Me Council